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Do you have a photo  for the newsletter? 

E-mail photos to 

vaslaton@ucdavis.edu 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE! 

Articles/photos for the next issue of  

The 4-H Network  

must be received by August 20th 

Kern County 4-H 

1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue 

Bakersfield CA 93307-2851 

Phone:  661-868-6200 

Fax:  661-868-6208 

cekern@ucdavis.edu  

 

 

9 
Kern County 4-H Achievement Program 7:00 p.m. 
Kern County FairgroundsðFine Arts Building 

 

*13 Record Books Due for Kern County Fair  

*13 Community Club Leader Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
John Borba 

661-868-6200 

17 Horse Show 
Harold Tolbert 

661-205-1975 

*22 Community Club Leader Meeting 3:00 p.m. 
John Borba 

661-868-6200 

*26 Horse Leader Meeting 6:30 p.m. 
Harold Tolbert 

661-205-1975 

*27 Field Day Planning Meeting 6:00 p.m. 
Carol Newkirk 

661-330-5040 

*27 Leader Council Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
Carol Newkirk 

661-330-5040 

*29 Community Club Leader Meeting 6:00 p.m. 
John Borba 

661-868-6200 

   

*Meeting is at the UC Extension Office, 1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue, Bakersfield, CA 

AUGUST 2013 

2 UC Extension Office Closed for Labor Day  

7 Horse Show 
Harold Tolbert 

661-205-1975 

13 
Harvest Hall Exhibits Due for Kern County Fair, 

Refer to Fair Premium Book  
 

14 Fair Work Day  

15 
Harvest Hall Exhibits Due for Kern County Fair, 

Refer to Fair Premium Book  
 

17 
Harvest Hall Exhibits Due for Kern County Fair, 

Refer to Fair Premium Book  
 

18-29 Kern County Fair  

   

SEPTEMBER 2013 

The University of California prohibits discrimination or harassment of any person on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, gender identity, pregnancy (including childbirth, and medical conditions related to pregnancy or child-
birth), physical or mental disability, medical condition (cancer-related or genetic characteristics), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual orientation, citizenship, or service in the uniformed services (as defined by the Uniformed Services Employ-
ment and Reemployment Rights Act of 1994: service in the uniformed services includes membership, application for membership, performance of service, application for service, or obligation for service in the uniformed services) in any of its 
programs or activities.  University policy also prohibits reprisal or retaliation against any person in any of its programs or activities for making a complaint of discrimination or sexual harassment or for using or participating in the investigation or 
resolution process of any such complaint.  University policy is intended to be consistent with the provisions of applicable State and Federal laws.  Inquiries regarding the University’s nondiscrimination policies may be directed to the Affirmative 
Action/Equal Opportunity Director, University of California, Agriculture and Natural Resources, 1111 Franklin Street, 6th Floor, Oakland, CA 94607, (510) 987-0096. 

*Meeting is at the UC Extension Office, 1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue, Bakersfield, CA 

Photo from last years’ Achievement 

Awards and Leaders Recognition. 

Please join us August 9th for the 2013 

Program and Ice Cream Social!  

mailto::cekern@ucdavis.edu
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bŜǿ [ŜŀŘŜǊ hǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ bh² hb[Lb9ΗΗΗ 

Drum roll please.......our New Leader Orientation 

page is now UP AND RUNNING ONLINE! Any in person  

Orientations scheduled are now canceled, as it can 

now be accessed ONLINE anytime!  

Please visit our County 4-H website at:  

http://cekern.ucanr.edu/Youth_Development/  

and look for the 

 "Becoming a New 4-H Leader" page to get started!!!  

Please pass the word along to any  

potential leaders!!! 

{ŜƴŘ /ƻǳǇƻƴǎ ǘƻ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ hǾŜǊǎŜŀǎ 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know that overseas military members can 

use ŜȄǇƛǊŜŘ ŎƻǳǇƻƴǎ up to six months past their 

expiration date?  Military families stationed 

overseas are often living on one income and money 

can be scarce. Let’s support our military by showing 

them some coupon love! Please join us each month 

to send our unused and expired coupons overseas. 

 

9ƭƛƎƛōƭŜ /ƻǳǇƻƴǎΥ 

¶ Send only Manufacturer /ƻǳǇƻƴǎ;  

¶ Do NOT send store or restaurant ŎƻǳǇƻƴǎ. 

¶ Do NOT send ŎƻǳǇƻƴǎ that are over 30 days ŜȄǇƛǊŜŘ. 

Mail or drop off your expired or unwanted 

coupons to our local 4-H office at: 

¦//9 ςYŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

млом {ƻΦ aǘΦ ±ŜǊƴƻƴ !ǾŜΦ 

.ŀƪŜǊǎŬŜƭŘΣ /!  фоолт 

 
 

 

 

There are many new stories of 4-H program  

success happening all across California.  

Visit: http://www.ca4h.org/News/Media/ to read 

stories recently featured in the media.  

 

I DEAS THAT WORK 

 

CƻƻŘ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ !ǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ hb[Lb9Η 

The State 4-H Office requires that every club have at 

least one 4-H leader trained in Food Safety.  The more 

leaders in your club that are certified, the more con-

venient it is for your club. It is required that a certified 

volunteer is to be present at all bake sales/food 

booths to make sure proper food safety guidelines are 

handled.  Food Safety trainings are available anytime 

online!  Please visit the website below, and use the 

provided sign-in/user information: 

Website: http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/ 

Username: miskis 

Password: makeitsafe_1234 

 

 

 

 

  

C99 Lb/w9!{9 

¢ƘŜ п-I 9ƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ CŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ нлмо-нлмп ǿƛƭƭ  
ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻΥ 
¸ƻǳǘƘ aŜƳōŜǊ Ϸоп 

              !Řǳƭǘ [ŜŀŘŜǊ        Ϸмн   

http://www.ca4h.org/News/Media/
http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/
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RECORD BOOK INFORMATION 
 

 The 4-H Online Record Book (ORB) has approximately 4500 us-
ers statewide.  Did you know that the 4-H Online Record Book 
is not just for youth members?  Adult volunteers and county 
staff can access their own Online Record Book account using their 
4-H Online user name and password. Adult volunteers can track 
their volunteer hours, communicate with youth in their clubs and 
projects and review and approve reports from their youth. To get started using ORB today, 
click on the following link:   

 https://ucanr.edu/4hbook/login.cfm 
  
 The State 4-H Office is offering a 3-hour 4-H Online Record Book training for counties desiring 
it. This training (ORB Internet Caf®) will walk participants through how to use all aspects of the 
4-H Online Record Book in a fun and engaging way. Please contact your county office if you 
desire to bring this training to your area.   

 
 For general information and help about the Online Record Book, please check out the follow-
ing resources: 

  ORB Webinar Archivesð http://www.ca4h.org/Resources/Members/RecordBook/ORB/ 
  ORB Login Helpð http://www.ca4h.org/files/121045.pdf 
  ORB Support (if you arenôt sure how to do something in ORB)ð 
  Please contact your county  office 
  ORB Bug Report (if a feature within ORB is not functioning correctly) ð                            

 http:/www.ca4h.org/recordbookbugs/ 

4-H WEBSITES 

http://cekern.ucdavis.edu/Youth_Development/ 

http://www.areyouintoit.com 

http://www.fourhcouncil.edu 

http://www.4-h.org/fourweb 

http://www.ca4h.org 

4-H ENROLLMENT WEBSITE 

https://california.4honline.com 

4-H VOLUNTEER WEBSITE 

http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/ 

 

 I!¢ tLb{ !b5 {¢wLt9{ 

A vote was taken at the Council Meeting on May 28, 2013 to reaffirm the re-

quirement of clubs to be provided their club’s hat pins and stripes for free, 

from the 4-H Office .  

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ Wǳƭȅ мΣ нлмо ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ п-I ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ нлмоκнлмп ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜπ

ǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜƴŦƻǊŎŜŘΥ 

 

 1. Each club is required to work two -3 hour shifts in the fireworks booth    
     (07/01/2013 to 07/04/2013).  It can be anyone that is over 18 years old to    
      represent the club - parent, friend, older sibling.  
 
 2. Each club is required to donate an item to the silent auction in November   

     with a minimum value of $25.00 (additional items will be appreciated - funds    

      raised go to the Leader’s Council Scholarship fund) 

 

 3. Each club is required to have a representative of the club attend a minimum   

      of 3 (three) 4-H Council meetings.  It can be anyone who is a member,  

      parent of a member or any leader.  Council meets the 4th Tuesday of every  

      month at 7 p.m. at the 4-H Office (the months of Sept. and Dec. are omitted) 

At the end of the 4-H year, if these requirements are not met you will be given 

a bill for your hat pins and stripes.  If you have any questions please contact the 

4-H office. 

KERN COUNTY 4-H IS ON FACE-

BOOK! 

Kern County 4-H is on Facebook!  You can 

search for us:  Kern County 4-H and ólikeô us!  We 

will post updates, important event reminders, an-

nouncementsðall sorts of important things!  Itôs 

the best way to keep up-to-date!   

https://ucanr.edu/4hbook/login.cfm
http://www.ca4h.org/Resources/Members/RecordBook/ORB/
http://www.ca4h.org/files/121045.pdf
http://www.ca4h.org/recordbookbugs/
http://www.areyouintoit.com/
http://www.fourhcouncil.edu/
http://www.4-h.org/fourweb
http://www.ca4h.org/
https://california.4honline.com/
http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/
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Lathw¢!b¢ LbCh ŀōƻǳǘ  

5hW CƛƴƎŜǊǇǊƛƴǘ /ƭŜŀǊŀƴŎŜǎΗ 

 

While we finally got things straightened out for the future of our California Department of Justice (DOJ)  

Livescan  

fingerprint clearances, we still have a problem with recent-past ones.  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŬƴƎŜǊǇǊƛƴǘǎ Ǌŀƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

ŀ [ƛǾŜǎŎŀƴ ŀƎŜƴŎȅ ŦǊƻƳ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мΣ нлмн - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мΣ нлмо ǿŜ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭŜŀǊŀƴŎŜ….the DOJ sys-

tem auto deleted your notification.  We can get another re-print of your fingerprint notification, we just need 

you to contact us with some specific information.  We will need ȅƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ƭŜƎŀƭ ƴŀƳŜΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ōƛǊǘƘ 

όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !¢L І ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜƴŎȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ [ƛǾŜǎŎŀƴ ŘƻƴŜ.  This number would have 

been written on your copy of the Fingerprint Request Form that you would have taken to get Livescanned.  If 

you cannot provide this information to us, please still contact us so we can figure out our next step in getting 

your fingerprint clearance.                         /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀ {ƭŀǘƻƴ - ссм-усу-снор ƻǊ ǾŀǎƭŀǘƻƴϪǳŎŘŀǾƛǎΦŜŘǳ  

YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ п-I tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 9ǾŀƭǳŀǝƻƴΗΗΗ 
Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƭŀǘŜƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƭŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǎǎ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ Ŏƻǳƴǘȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !ƭƭ-{ǘŀǊ tǊƻπ

ƎǊŀƳ ƛƴ YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƴƻǝŎŜŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘǊŜƴŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊƛǎŜ ƻŦ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ 

ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ п-I ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ 

ǿƻǊŘ ƛǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΗΗΗ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜǘ-ǳǇ ŀ ōǊƻŀŘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 

ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘŜ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅΤ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŎƻƳπ

ǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ƘƻƴŜǎǘ ǿƘŜƴ ŀƴǎǿŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŀƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Řŀǘŀ 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜǧŜǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΗ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƻƭŘŜǊ ƳŜƳπ

ōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƛǘΦΦΦǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΗ   

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǉǳƛȊ ƘŜǊŜΥ   ƘǧǇΥκκǳŎŀƴǊΦŜŘǳκƪŎпƘǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ  

KERN COUNTY ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS PROGRAM  

Friday, august 9, 2013  

FINE ARTS BUILDING, KERN COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS  

 
{ǘŀǊǘǎ ŀǘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ LŎŜ /ǊŜŀƳ {ƻŎƛŀƭ ǘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΦ 

wŜŎƻǊŘ .ƻƻƪ aŜŘŀƭƛǎǘ ƻǊ .ƭǳŜ {ŜŀƭΣ aŜŘŀƭ ¢ŜǎǝƴƎΣ {ǘŀǊǎΣ [ŜŀŘŜǊ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴΣ  
{ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ wŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘǎΣ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎΗ 

 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ²ƘƛǘŜ 9ȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΗ  

http://ucanr.edu/kc4hquestions
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LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
 

LƴƅǳŜƴȊŀ ! ±ƛǊǳǎ ƛƴ tƛƎǎ ŀƴŘ tŜƻǇƭŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ CŀƛǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ǿƛƴŜ {Ƙƻǿǎ 

 
The county and state fair season has now begun throughout the U.S. This week CDC confirmed the 
first case of Influenza A H3N2 variant (H3N2v) virus in a child that had shown swine at a county fair 
in Indiana. The virus genotype is very similar to those found last summer in association with many 
fairs in the Midwest. The clinical signs of illness in humans are typical influenza-like illness symp-
toms (coughing, fever, etc.). This child was involved with the pig show at the fair, and it is thought 
that the child may have contracted the virus through swine contact. 

 
A subset of pigs from the fair were sampled and tested positive for H3N2 virus on initial testing at a National Animal Health Labor-
atory Network laboratory. There were reports of some illness (coughing and off-feed) in a few of the pigs at this fair; however, 
pigs can shed influenza A virus and show few or no clinical signs of illness. 

 
As you plan for fair season, we’d like to summarize a few simple actions that can help minimize potential transmission of influenza 
A between pigs, from pigs to people, or people to pigs. Request that your swine exhibitors be particularly vigilant in looking for 
clinical signs in their swine that may indicate illness and remind them to notify the fair veterinarian if they observe any such signs. 
Fair veterinarians should be encouraged to follow-up on any reported illness in pigs at the fair. Also, encourage additional biosecu-
rity and common sense health practices in the swine barns at all fairs. Guidance to minimize transmission of influenza viruses be-
tween pigs and people has been compiled in the joint NASAHO / NASPHV document, “Measures to Minimize Influenza Transmis-
sion at Swine Exhibitions, 2013”. This document can be found on the USAHA website at: 

 
http://www.usaha.org/Portals/6/news/Swine%20Exhibitions%202013.pdf. 

 
With the assistance of fair participants, fair/exhibition officials, and State and Federal animal health officials, we can work to mini-
mize these influenza transmission events. Additional sources of information on influenza in both people and pigs, good biosecurity 
practices for swine shows, and updated information on influenza virus transmission between people and pigs can be found at the 
following websites: 

 
http://www.aphis.usda.gov/animal_health/animal_dis_spec/swine/ 

 
http://www.cdc.gov/flu/swineflu/h3n2v-cases.htm 

 
http://www.pork.org/Resources/1389/influenza.aspx 

 
Finally, please remind the public that Influenza A is not a pork food safety issue. People do not contract flu from eating or handling 
pork and pork products. 

http://www.usaha.org/Portals/6/news/Swine%20Exhibitions%202013.pdf
http://www.aphis.usda.gov/animal_health/animal_dis_spec/swine/
http://www.cdc.gov/flu/swineflu/h3n2v-cases.htm
http://www.pork.org/Resources/1389/influenza.aspx
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Lathw¢!b¢ LbChwa!¢Lhb Chw  

п-I a9a.9w{ 9·IL.L¢LbD !¢ ¢I9 C!Lw 

 

The 4-H program year runs from July 1st to June 30th each year. When the Kern County 

Fair takes place, it is already almost three months into a ƴŜǿ program year; it is not the 

conclusion of the previous year. Those who exhibit at the Kern County Fair need to be 

enrolled in the 4-H online system to be covered by insurance.  

¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ     

             нлмо YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ CŀƛǊΥ 

мύ wŜŎƻǊŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ п-I ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŜȄƘƛōƛǝƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƛǊ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ hŶŎŜ ōȅ  

      ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ  моΣ нлмоΦ  /ƭƻǾŜǊōǳŘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŜƳǇǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ǊǳƭŜΦ 

 

нύ п-I ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜ-ŜƴǊƻƭƭ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ hŶŎŜ       

       ōȅ !ǳƎǳǎǘ моΣ нлмоΦ 

 

оύ 9ƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ŦŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ п-I ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŜȄƘƛōƛǝƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƛǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ hŶŎŜ ōȅ  

      !ǳƎǳǎǘ моΣ нлмоΦ 

 

Those members who have complied with all of these requirements will have their names submitted to the Kern County 

Fair Office as cleared to exhibit. 

Lathw¢!b¢ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ п-I 9bwh[[a9b¢Η 

July 1st 2013 starts our new 4-H year, and also rolls the 4hOnline 

program over for re-enrollments!  Starting 12:01 a.m. on July 1st 

you can start the re-enrollment process!  The sooner you get 

this done the better!  If you notice that your enrollment (whether Adult or Youth) profile has 

been deleted from the 4hOnline system, it’s because there was no enrollment payment re-

ceived for the person and we as a county would be charged for the individuals from the State 

Office. To avoid being billed for members who hadn’t paid, we had to purge the system of 

those profiles.  All you need to do is re-create it since it’s the new 4-H year!   

Here are a few general notes and reminders: 

¶ 9ÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÁÎ ȬÁÃÔÉÖÅȭ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÒÅ-ÅÎÒÏÌÌÅÄ !.$ ÐÁÉÄȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ./4 
ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ τ-( ÉÎÓÕÒÁÎÃÅȟ ÉÆ ÁÎ ÁÃÃÉÄÅÎÔ ×ÅÒÅ ÔÏ ÈÁÐÐÅÎȢ 

¶ ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÉÔ ÉÎ Á ȬÐÅÎÄÉÎÇȭ ÓÔÁÔÕÓ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÁÉÄȟ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ Á .Å× ,ÅÁÄÅÒ /ÒÉÅÎÔÁÔÉÏÎȟ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ $/* ÂÁÃËÇÒÏÕÎÄ ÃÈÅÃËȢ 

¶ 4Ï ÓÈÏ× ÁÔ ÔÈÅ +ÅÒÎ #ÏÕÎÔÙ &ÁÉÒ ÙÏÕ -534 ÈÁÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÒÅ-ÅÎÒÏÌÌÍÅÎÔ ÄÏÎÅ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÒÏÌÌÍÅÎÔ ÆÅÅÓ 

ÐÁÉÄ ɉÉÎ ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÃÏÒÄ ÂÏÏË ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄ ÂÙ ,ÅÁÄÅÒ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌɊ ÂÙ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ρσÔÈȦȦȦ 
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SAVE the Date! November 8-10, 2013 
  

100 Years and Thriving ï Come celebrate Californiaôs Centennial of 4-H with your 4-H col-

leagues at the State 4-H Leaderôs Forum (SLF) at the Crowne Plaza in Sacramento. More infor-

mation will be on the CA State 4-H website by the end of January. In the meantime, we are recruiting 

workshop presenters for this momentous event. Traditions or transitions, changes or choices, what 

kinds of information, issues, inspirations will you share with the delegates? Please contact  Mary 

Engebreth -maryengebreth@comcast.net with suggestions of topics and/or experts. 

mailto:maryengebreth@comcast.net
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нлмо ¢ƘǊƛǾŜ aŀǎǘŜǊ ¢ǊŀƛƴŜǊ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ 
 

п-I ¢ƘǊƛǾŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŧǳƭƭ 

ǇƻǘŜƴǝŀƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ǝƻŀƭ ǎŜǩƴƎΣ ǇǳǊǎǳƛǘ ƻŦ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƻŀƭǎΣ 

ŀƴŘ ǎƘƛƊƛƴƎ ƎŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎŜ ƻŦ ŀŘǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ ƛƴ ǇǳǊǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

ƎƻŀƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƳŀǎǘŜǊ ǘǊŀƛƴŜǊ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ±ƛǎŀƭƛŀΣ /! ƻƴ  

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ т-уΣ нлмоΦ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŜƴ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƴƎ Ŏŀƴ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WƻƘƴ .ƻǊōŀ ŀǘ ссм-усу-снмсΦ 

I pledge my health to better living for my club, my community, my country, and my world!ò 

 

New Healthy Living Officer Position 
 

 

Are you looking for ways to  integrate healthy living practices into your 4-H Club?  Starting in the 2013-2014 

program year, California 4-H will be adding a Healthy Living officer position to the 4-H Officer Manual. The 

Healthy Living officer will serve as the clubôs ambassador for health!  By choosing to elect a Healthy Living officer 

for your club is taking an active role in promoting healthy  lifestyles.  The Healthy Living officer will be the leader-

ship for all health activities including:  Providing ideas on how to incorporate physical activities and healthy eating 

into each club meeting, write Healthy Living articles for the club meeting, write Healthy Living articles for the club 

newsletter and adopting and promoting a club Wellness Plan.  Please help ensure that the health ñHò if 4-H is at the 

forefront of all our meetingsðconsider electing a Healthy Living officer!   

 

The Choose Health Officer Guide developed by Cornell University Extension can be found at:  

http://www.ca4org/Programs/Clubs/Officers/ 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=6ihNl-S6YnEgdM&tbnid=x0ccALZ3q9HH4M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcaliforniaagriculture.ucanr.edu%2Flandingpage.cfm%3Farticle%3Dca.v067n01p38%26fulltext%3Dyes&ei=XSvLUe
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5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ youth should 

exercise 60 minutes each day? 

Exercising regularly can help chil-

dren sleep better, have more en-

ergy throughout the day, decrease 

anxiety and depression, and have 

more self-esteem!  

 

What does the Healthy Living Officer do? 

Education, family and peer support, and a community environment that promotes healthy behavior can strengthen the wellness of an 

entire community ï such as a 4-H club!  As the Healthy Living Officer, you will be responsible for educating, inspiring, and leading 

club members as they dedicate their ñhealth for better living.ò You will provide leadership for all health-related activities and will help 

to inform and educate your club members on easy ways to incorporate physical activity and healthful eating habits into their lives.  You 

will be working with other officers to provide insight into ways to introduce healthy living options at club meetings and activities 

throughout the year.    

General Duties 

¶ Meet with other club officers and the officer advisor before each meeting 

¶ Serve as chair of the 4-H Club Health Committee 

¶ Work with other club officers and leaders to develop a yearly plan for including health activated in each 4-H club  

        meeting and activity 

¶ Provide recommendations for club policies related to health 

¶ Gain support from members and leaders to do a service learning project related to health 

¶ Organize a ñmeet and greetò team to make new guests feel welcome and part of the group 

¶ Report activities and accomplishments to the Club Reporter and complete any reports as requested 

¶ Lead by example ï model healthy living  practices 

¶ Provide the club with ideas on how to incorporate physical activities and healthy eating into club meetings and  

        memberôs personal lives 

¶ Write a Healthy Living article each month for the club newsletter 

 

At Club Meetings  

¶ Share nutritious snack ideas to the members responsible for club refreshments 

¶ Announce health-related opportunities, events, and activities happening in the community 

¶ Have members set a healthy living goal each month 

¶ Track progress on the previous monthôs healthy living goal 

¶ Coordinate with the Recreation Leader to lead a physical activity at every meeting (engage members in physical  

        activity opportunities at every club meeting) 

¶ Lead a brief activity during roll call 

¶ Survey members to check if they increased healthy behaviors since the previous meeting (or limited unhealthy behaviors) 

 

End of Year 

¶ Complete the Healthy Living report for your club 

¶ Encourage members to adopt more physical activity and healthful eating habits over the summer 

¶ Consider organizing a health-related event such as a canned food drive, Rely for Life team, or community health night 

 

  More Information 

 ǒ   Cornell University Cooperative Extension 

              Choose Health Officer Guide 
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²IhΥ  All high school youth and adult teams interested in geospatial technologies 

²I!¢Υ  We’re not an ordinary conference.  We want young people to gain skills that’ll make them finer than a freshly sharpened 

 pencil.  Here’s what teams of youth and adult chaperones will accomplish:  

     Å Gain the latest knowledge and invaluable skills in the Global Positioning System, Geographic Information Systems, and 

 Remote Sensing. 

     Å Learn several applications of geospatial technologies in agriculture, climate, defense, emergency preparedness, natural 

 resources, navigation, parks and recreation, planning, and transportation 

     Å Learn to facilitate this year’s National Youth Science Day GIS activities, “Maps and Apps” 

     Å Visit and meet Washington, DC government agencies and businesses utilizing geospatial technologies 

     Å Find out about career opportunities and pathways 

     Å Plan a community GIS mapping project 

 

²I9bΥ  September 25-29, 2013 

 

²I9w9Υ National 4-H Youth Conference Center, minutes from Washington, DC in suburban Maryland  

 

Ih²Υ Register today at:  ǿǿǿΦƴŀǝƻƴŀƭȅƻǳǘƘǎǳƳƳƛǘΦƻǊƎ 

 All youth must register with an adult chaperone  

 

http://nationalyouthsummit.org/geospatial-conference/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=uYMLhot3eJdA5M&tbnid=Cv2_M75LGdkTXM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fchristian.ca.uky.edu%2Frelated4hlinks&ei=TMmSUea7C8niigKNxoDIDA&bvm=bv.46471029,d.cGE&psig=AFQjCNGdBeb

